MOUNTAIN VIEW CEMETERY

— Established 1920 —

Mountain View Cemetery’s property was originally a truck farm operated by
Mr. Giles and was planted with vegetables. The City purchased the land and laid it
out for a cemetery. The property was annexed into the City in 1932. The first
map showed the cemetery going back to Memorial Drive. The back of the property
was deeded to the Danville School Board and it is now a football stadium and ball
field for George Washington High School.

The first burial recorded was February 2, 1920. There were 44 burials in
the first year of operation. To date there have been 6,727 burials in Mountain
View Cemetery’s 18 acres. All graves have been sold and there is no room for
development.
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